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Norwood School
5505 - 44 Street

 Wetaskiwin, Alberta , AB T9A 2Z8 

Phone: 780-352-3782
Email: no@wrps11.ca
www.norwoodschool.ca
“Success for Everyone, Everyday!”


August 31, 2020
Dear Parent/Guardian
We would like to welcome all of our students, staff and families to the 2020 - 2021 school year! We are looking forward to getting back to school and seeing all of our students.  As a member of our Norwood School community I want to let you know that we are all in this together.  Our number one goal is to keep everyone healthy and safe.  We trust that all members of our school community will work together to achieve this goal.  We are partners in this new COVID journey.  We are all wired to do hard things (Jody Carrington) - we can do this!
This newsletter is intended to provide your family with information regarding our start up. Please do not hesitate to contact us at the office if you have any questions or concerns. You can reach me or Ms. Micklich by calling the office at  780-352-3782.  
The following information is part of the Norwood School and WRPS Re-Entry Plans.  Please check our website for these plans and for more information.  
Before coming to school please ensure that you complete the COVID-19 Screening Questionnaire. for each of your children who are attending in-person classes and follow the instructions at the end of the questionnaire. 
Students will be having a staggered school-entry this year to start.
 

· Wednesday, September 2nd - Grades 3 and 6 students will be attending.

· Thursday, September 3rd - Grades 2, 5 and 8 students will be attending.

· Friday, September 4th - Grades 1, 4 and 7 students will be attending.

· Tuesday, September 8th - all students will attend school.

· ECS/Kindergarten parents will be contacted by the school to set up meetings and entry dates will be given at this time.

 

If your child becomes sick at school we will contact you and ask you to come and get your child as soon as possible. We can not send a sick child home on the bus. We will need to have your updated contact information at all times.
Arrival to school in the morning 
We are asking all parents to use the COVID-19 Screening Questionnaire. and ensure that children are not showing any signs of illness before they are sent to school. We will be sending a COVID-19 Screening Questionnaire home for you.
· There is no supervision on the playground until 8:30 a.m.;

· We encourage students to arrive on-time at school, not early or late; 

· Students should arrive with masks on. OR Students in Grades 4-8 must arrive at school wearing a mask, students in Grades K-3 are encouraged to wear a mask when they arrive at school;

· In the time prior to entering the school, students will go to one of three rotational playground zones. This includes bused, driven, and those students who walk to school:

· Zone 1: Field

· Zone 2: Playgrounds

· Zone 3: Basketball Court/Junior High Area

· Students will practice social distancing in their zones and when lining up on pre-determined spots to enter the school;

· When we are ready to have the students enter the school, staff members will invite them to enter the school one-by-one and will greet them as they enter. Students will remove their outdoor shoes, place them on their designated spot, and go directly to their classroom, sanitize their hands and move to their desk;

· Students will enter through the following doors (same as previous years):

· ECS will enter through the main front doors #152.

· Grades 1 & 2 will enter through the Northeast doors #154.

· ALS, Grades 4, & 5 will enter through the Northeast doors #155.

· Grades 3, 6MH, & 6G will enter through the Northeast doors #156.

· Grades 7 & 8 will enter through the Northeast doors #153.

· Late Students - enter through the main doors of the school and check in at the office;

· Lockers - we will not be using lockers at the start of the school year. We will re-evaluate this as we progress through the fall. 

 

Recess Breaks 
· Students will be required to use hand sanitizer before they go outside to play;
· Students will be dismissed to go outside in an orderly one-at-a-time sequence;

· Students will go to their designated play zones (zones will be rotated);  

· Students will wear masks in the hallways and outside;

· Students will not be allowed to play hands-on games. They will be encouraged to play games which allow for social distancing;

· Return to class will follow the same routine as the start of school entry.  

Lunch and Eating Routine
· All students will eat in their classroom at their assigned desk;  

· Students will be required to use hand sanitizer or wash hands before eating.  Students will not be sharing their food;   

· Food program lunches will be distributed to classrooms using hand hygiene protocols.  Lunches may not be available everyday and there will be reduced choice from previous years. Students may not be able to choose from a selection of items;  

· THERE WILL BE NO MICROWAVES IN THE CLASSES;

· If your child forgets their lunch, one will be provided. Parents will not be able to bring lunches to the school in order to minimize the number of people in the building.

 

Library
· The school library will be closed until further notice;
· Students will have access to their classroom libraries;

· Teachers will hand out books while wearing personal protective equipment;

· Books are intended for individual student use and will not be shared during this time;

· When the teacher collects the books they will be placed in a bin, the lid will be put on and they will be sealed for 72 hours. Once the three days have passed, books will be sanitized and put back into circulation.

 

Traffic Flow In The Hall
· We will have directional arrows in the hallways and are asking everyone to walk down the right side of the hallway.

 

Bathrooms 
· We will be trying to maintain a situation where there are only two students at a time in the multi-user bathrooms. This may not always be possible.

 

End of Day Dismissal
· Students will be dismissed from school in the following order. 

· Kindergarten students will be dismissed first.  The time for dismissal is yet to be determined; 

· Bus students will be dismissed second from class and directed to the gym or the bus loading zone.  Siblings of Kindergarten students will be also dismissed at this time to meet their brother or sister; 

· At 3:18 parent-pick-up students will be dismissed. They will exit the building through their designated door. Parents should meet their children in areas that are away from the exit doors to maximize social distancing.

· Students walking home will be dismissed last and will exit out their designated door;

· The playground will be closed after school and students will be instructed to go straight home.

This plan may change as the situation changes.
 

Wishing you good health and happiness.  
 

Frank Heinrichs, Principal
	Frank Heinrichs  Principal         
	                                     Wetaskiwin Region Public Schools                                    Michelle Micklich 
                                                                                                                                       Vice-Principal                     
	

	
	
	



